MICHIGAN ASSOCIATION OF PROFESSIONAL COURT REPORTERS

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING AGENDA

Lansing, MI

Saturday, November 12, 2011

CALL TO ORDER
Meeting called to order by President Paul Brandell at 9:18 a.m.
ROLL CALL
Paul Brandell, president; Anissa Nierenberger, president-elect; Melinda Dexter, vice president; Elsa Jorgensen, secretary-treasurer; Kelli Werner, senior advisor; Cheryl Anne Farmer, executive director; Annette Blough, director; Laurel Jacoby, director; Sharon Kandt, director.

SIGN ANTITRUST DOCUMENT

Antitrust agreements signed by board members.
PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

President Paul Brandell thanked the board members for their attendance and for respecting the opinions of others, recognizing each board member brings different strengths to the group, working together to strengthen the association.
ITEMS OF BUSINESS

Paul asked for corrections from the October 2011 meeting.  

Kelli Werner asked if the PDF of the meeting minutes could contain page numbers.  

Kelli’s first name is misspelled on the top of page 2.  

The wording was corrected on page 3.  The last paragraph under “Unfinished Business and General Orders” should read “Kelli suggested maybe we need to contact people to offer nominations.”

Anissa Nierenberger said that she did not make the comments about LiveNote ascribed to her on page 3 in the first paragraph under “Unfinished Business and General Orders.”  Perhaps it was Darlene Fuller.  

Anissa Nierenberger made a motion to approve the minutes of the Friday, October 14th, 2011, meeting, with the corrections noted above; motion seconded by Kelli Werner; motion carried.
CONSENT AGENDA

The following reports were pulled for discussion:  Convention/Seminar, Fundraising, Membership, Public Relations, Freelance/Official, Legislative, Testing/Education.

Kelli moved to approve the remainder of the consent agenda; seconded by Anissa; motion carried.
CONVENTION/SEMINAR (Nierenberger, Jacoby, Clark-Licari)

Cheryl Anne Farmer reported that the survey results had 58 responses.  Regarding the two-day format of Fri/Sat, 18-20 said either way was okay.  There were even votes on November or October dates.   
A decision was made to stick with the October date and to avoid having the fall conference too close to the STAR convention.

Cheryl Anne discussed venues for fall.  The Baronette in Novi is a good location, but we must be out by 4:30 on Saturday.  It was decided that would be too early. 
The Somerset Inn in Troy offered room rates for $99, and the end time on Saturday would be 6:00 p.m. 
The Embassy Suites in Livonia was mentioned as well.
Decision to go with Somerset Inn in Troy Fri/Sat Oct 12/13, 2012, 6 pm end on Saturday.  Close proximity to shopping and restaurants.  With the holidays not too far away, this might be an added attraction. 
Kalamazoo was mentioned as the standing location for fall 2013. 

There was discussion on CAT trainers for the spring conference in Howell.  
Anissa mentioned a few possibilities:  AristoCAT - Larry Hunt, Eclipse - Julie Samford or Mike Feuer, CaseCAT - Maureen Collier, Lynn Petersen, Cindi Hartman, Captioning BCS - Amy Boland (sp?), ProCAT – Linda Hudson

It was asked if there is another CAT company that should be considered as well.  Any ideas would be e-mailed to the Convention/Seminar committee.

Paul Brandell suggested the possibility of offering something in lieu of CAT training,
possibly computer training.

Discussion on showing how to do CART or captioning, mention of Sue Deer Hall.
Paulette Foster was suggested by Laurel Jacoby.

Mindy discussed the “We Are Technology” video for the spring seminar and obtaining “We Are Technology” T-shirts.  She said that the video would be partly ready, but filming of some training would be added.  After lunch, the attendees would change into T-shirts and film “We are technology!” at end.
The video company to be used is Mid Michigan Videography in Lansing.  This idea also ties into public relations.

Anissa discussed her article in The Record Times regarding why MAPCR makes the decisions that it does, reasons for choices, and stressing that MAPCR is a volunteer organization.

Fall convention ideas were discussed.  Some ideas:  CART training, Kelli suggested a captioners booth to let attendees try their hand at captioning, say, Matt Lauer.  
Anissa mentioned Keep It Simple, Lisa Mervin (spelling?) in CA. 
StenoCAST Michael Appleman was also discussed as a returning vendor/speaker.

Mindy offered suggestions for Fri evening wine tasting, spelling bee, steno swap, charades.  Kelli suggested with teams (freelancers, CART/captioners, officials)
Continuation of the euchre game was discussed.  
 
Discussion of start time on Friday.  Anissa suggested 4
Discussion of sessions running until 8 p.m.

Cheryl Anne went over change in pricing for new structure.  Will talk after budget  

Spring conference hotel changed to Hilton from Courtyard (Cheryl Anne)

FUNDRAISING  (Jorgensen, Werner)
Kelli discussed some ideas.  Kelli found a walkathon that might tie in well with CART/captioner members.  Walk4Hearing – deaf/HOH.  Their last walk was in October 2011, south and Grand Rapids area
Paul asked about finding out if any CART reporters work with them.

Mindy suggested a court reporter cookbook.  Discussion and decision not to go that route.

Store ideas – fans, screen wipes, amplifiers, unusual things.  Elsa mentioned that one attendee at the fall convention in 2011 said she would like to see items such as speakers.  It was decided that it is not feasible to offer all items due to cost and various types of speakers.

Kelli suggested a talent show.  MAPCR’s Got Talent to showcase reporter talents.  This could be held on Friday night and tickets sold.

(Move to convention?)  Vendors need guidelines during lunch.  One vendor was heard from under her vendor table, on her cell phone, laughing and talking loudly during the business meeting.

Changes in the number and length of breaks was discussed.  Should we have a ½ hour break in the fall or more frequent short breaks to allow for more shopping?

Continue baskets for fall

MEMBERSHIP (Nierenberger, Jacoby, Hansen)
Gerry suggest (via email) possibility of large firms with many attendees getting a discount for conferences – maybe 
Laurel Jacoby suggested explaining recent achievements to members, benefits of networking.
Paul talked targeting firms to reach out to their reporters to become members.
Cheryl Anne talked about the trend of reporters from larger firms either dropping membership or not attending conferences anymore.
Laurel said that as the membership and leadership change, so does MAPCR.  People don’t realize what they’re missing.
Paul talked about continual reaching out to members and reporters.  Start with an informational letter.  Discussion and decision that MAPCR attending reporter office meetings won’t work.

Anissa will get the NCRA sourcebook and will set up e-mail groups to target officials, freelancers, CART/captioners, firms.  This needs to be monthly outreach to mention what MAPCR is doing during the year.  “Here’s what we’re up to.”  The idea is not to push for membership, but to stay in touch to keep people in the loop.

Anissa talked about the need for unification for the board to keep things moving.
Put the time into membership to create a place they want to see what MAPCR is about.  Annette said maybe a caller familiar to the person being called might be a good idea.  Paul said this worked in the state of Washington (Roger Flygare).  

A date was set for Saturday, January 28, 2012, at 11:00 a.m. in Lansing to get together to review the two emails that will have gone out by then, and to contact a few members (using script).  It’s a good time for board members to regroup and stay connected.  The plan is to keep the info from that meeting (who called, etc.) and in April make follow-up calls.  
Cheryl Anne and Anissa will work on the NCRA sourcebook

Annette Blough asked about CART providers.  How do we find them?
Anissa suggested the possibility of Broadcast Captioners on Yahoo! being a good source.

Discussion on long-term seeding.  May take a while to see the benefit, but it is a good thing to start and keep doing.  It’s a matter of repetition.  Word will spread.  Anissa said that the return on mailings is approximately one percent.

Mindy suggested contacting SCAO for a list of CSRs.

Mindy stressed importance of following up on nonrenewals.  Paul said it’s important to know someone’s membership background to ensure the person being contacted feels they are known to MAPCR.  

Anissa narrowed it down to focus groups.  These groups will be focused on:  former members, CART/caption, freelance/officials, never before members.

PUBLIC RELATIONS (Dexter, Nierenberger)
Mindy talked about the marketing campaign “We Are Technology.”  It will be directed to all CR state associations, law firms, court administrators, schools.  
Discussion on need for a captioner for filming in action, CART, etc.  Annette suggested showing CART on a Jumbotron and in the classroom.  
  
The video will convey how stenography is professional, fun, a great career, and the best method of recording the spoken word.
T-shirt ideas:  I am an official or I am a captioner.  I capture the spoken word.
English on the front, steno on the back.  “I am technology.”
This will be a step in helping dispel the DAR “benefits.”  It is to be a MAPCR-sponsored event, not a CR firm-sponsored.  The videographer cost is $600.  Budgeted $1000.  MAPCR will have rights to copy and distribute material.  Will be shown at the MAPCR spring technology seminar. 

Mindy asked for volunteers for script help, roles.  Anissa, Kelli, and Annette joined the committee to help Mindy.  They will brainstorm and meet again in January 2012.  The group will work on the brochure for PR

Sharon talked about Good Morning America and their three-word spot on Sunday.  People get to play a video.  

Anissa talked about career days and high schools.  Many board members said that career days are not done anymore, and Annette reported that her daughter got feedback at her school that stenography is considered boring.  Sharon mentioned that the instructors at Macomb have been approaching schools for years, and they just are not interested anymore.  Anissa said that there are 612 high schools in Michigan.  Labels from schools $60, stamps $270 – send flyer from NCRA to the attention of the principals.  The brochure has been created by NCRA and is available to us to use.  Would be good to mention that Forbes magazine mentioned court reporting as one of the top 30 growing careers.

Discussion about assuring current students that there are jobs available, address test jitters.

FREELANCE/OFFICIAL (Fuller, Dexter, Jacoby)
Mindy suggested updating info on directory to show reporters willing to sub in court, sub for CART, or reporters willing to mentor students.  There would need to be signing up on two sides:  students and mentors.

Mindy mentioned having appellate forms on website.  Officials need to give as much info as possible to subs.  Laurel Jacoby suggested putting samples of appeal forms and how they are filled out.

Mindy suggested sections on the website for Ask Me! Official, Ask Me! Freelancer, Ask Me! CART/caption.  Mindy would like to include that in one of the e-mails going out. 
Discussion about Facebook status updates.  Paul mentioned that there is no limit on how many updates can come out and that we trust Kelli’s discretion without running status updates past the board.

1. Captioning/CART (Blough, Clark-Licari)

2. Legislative (Rissi, Fuller)  -- keep names?
Paul spoke with Val Rissi.  Val and Darlene were going to be heading up the task force.  Important to have the task force to look at issues that affect our profession in Michigan.  Important to have a lobbyist with an ear on Capitol Hill.  Val will not be heading up the task force, and Darlene does not have the time to head up the task force, either.  Paul mentioned that he may take on this role after the end of his presidency, but could not make a commitment at this time.  Suggestion of Pat Moretti for the task force.
Kelli suggested that the task force be made up of large and small firm owners and independents.
Check bylaws for forming task force

3. Testing/Education (Gordon, Dreger, Kandt)
Sharon Kandt is now the chief examiner 
The spring RPR will not be held at the Academy of Court Reporting.  Macomb Community College (MCC) has a new facility that is well suited to hosting the NCRA skills tests.  Elsa suggested talking to the powers that be at OCC to see if they are able or willing to accommodate to perhaps flip-flop RPR dates.  MCC has been contacted and has input.  OCC has not been contacted.  
Questions:  Who do we contact for the site?
Do we need NCRA input?
Written knowledge tests are held at the Pearson sites and are handled by NCRA.
Discussion of continuing test prep one day, either a week before or the day before.
Sharon said MCC offered test prep, and no one registered.
Kelli asked about live dictation even the day before, weekend before.  That would also be beneficial for site familiarity.  

Maybe offer Marybeth Everhart material on test jitters 
Create equipment checklist – what to bring and make sure you have
ID, cables, paper, printer, etc.  Set everything up to make sure it works and avoid forgetting a cable, etc.  Learn to use test mode on machine.

Break for lunch


4. Record Times (Werner,Dexter)

Kelli moved; Mindy seconded acceptance of remainder.

REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES

1. Past Presidents Advisory Council (Werner)

2. Awards Committee (Perrish, Zimmerman, Hansen)
Paul asked board members to think of reporters who deserve special recognition.  Mindy will watch for test passers and special events

3. Audit/Finance (Jorgensen)
Cheryl Anne said that as far as the financial report, not as much in on Golf outing, fall convention, spring seminar.  The income levels projected for spring and fall 
A leap of faith was taken; haven’t done as well.  $3000 deficit for the year.
The fall convention was $834 in the red.
Paul said the seminars were good.  With membership and PR, it won’t happen overnight.  Cheryl Anne agreed that there is no reason to be alarmed.  
Mindy commented that we are paying it forward, investment.
Anissa – good comments based on the $834 overdraft results
Paul commented that we are laying a foundation
Cheryl Anne said it’s been a good year for the store, and there were good results from the baskets.

4. Bylaws/Procedures (Rissi, Kandt)
Paul advised Sharon on how Bylaws/Procedures works.
REPORTS OF SPECIAL COMMITTEES

1. Student Seminar/Outreach/Career Day (Nierenberger,Kandt,Blough)
Anissa – asked three CRs (freelance or officials) presentation 
Mindy possible, Paul, Laurel.
Sharon commented regarding presentation material.  Just introduce and the questions will come.
Mindy suggested a panel discussion.  Anissa said it might be a good afternoon option in the fall.
Laurel, Paul - Skype Q&A with students and MAPCR members
Laurel Jacoby to OCC, and maybe Kelli would as well.
Mindy Dexter to Macomb 
Paul to ACR
Anissa said to bring the student MAPCR forms with them.
Anissa will talk to Marybeth Everhart re test jitters
Laurel talked about a breakout session with different avenues, how to get thru school.
Mindy discussed a professional panel for Q&A with students
Anissa:  visit between now and April 2013.

2. Golf Outing (Brandell,Hansen)
Paul will get a date for June
Working with Gerry, who has a golf outing every year, get sponsorship
Cheryl Anne spoke regarding sponsorships.  Market to attys and insurance agents.
Mindy suggesting looking at the Bar Journal to see direction of ads for sponsors
Mindy brought up possible other locations:  Hawk Hollow v. Eagle

3. Historian (Werner)
Paul said  Terri Zimmerman suggested historian be the immediate past president

4. Website (Farmer,Dexter)
Cheryl Anne talked about the store, marketing, 
Kelli will sell some store items on eBay and Facebook.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS and GENERAL ORDERS


1.  Video sessions from fall convention – CEUs
                  Cheryl Anne will talk to NCRA regarding video for CEUs.
                   Anissa suggested GoTo Meeting; Annette – Webex.
            Kelli asked about a test based on video.
            Anissa said it should be a test in conjunction with the video.
            Cheryl Anne said we should use the company associated with NCRA.  It’s easier per Annette and Anissa.  
Cheryl Anne asked about the charges.  Anissa suggested $20 per CEU.
Cheryl Anne will look into charge for CEUs.
Anissa commented that it needs to be up before the next meeting.
Check for need of a release by speaker for use of video.
Discussion about speakers asking for letters from MAPCR for their portfolios.

Cheryl Anne ran through Strategic Planning meeting notes.  Facebook logo, updated committee binders,
Paul commented on the binders being online for board members.
Cheryl Anne said Anissa took care of visiting free programs in each state.
Kelli would like MAPCR to email students to join FB
Cheryl Anne asked about having the Record Times sent to schools.  Kelli said one hard copy should go to the schools.
Cheryl Anne spoke about separate sessions for students.  Laurel suggested assigning a buddy for the spring conference.  Get mentors and students together.
Cheryl Anne will put a check on registration form asking, “Who wants to be a buddy?”
CA one-on-one chat w/professional reporter (to Kelli)
Educate state bar – done
Use NCRA legislative stuff – done
Paul : we also did
Cheryl Anne reported on Val Rissi’s work on partnering with MECRA to work on qualifications for becoming a CER.  Val wasn’t getting response.  
NEW BUSINESS

1. Litigation Task Force

2. Create procedure and designate someone to keep track of NCRA certification and test passes for Michigan members and publicize it in the Record Times.  Paul asked that we watch for this.  Mindy and Kelli will check.

3. Set dates for upcoming meetings
January 28, 2012, in Lansing – meeting for membership outreach, not a board meeting
April 13, 2012, board meeting, evening 6 pm – Howell Hilton in Brighton on Grand River or in Brighton at Pat Moretti’s office?
For the summer meeting, Cheryl Anne offered Gregory, MI, cabin
on Sat., July 21st 10 a.m.

4. Location for next RPR, RMR, CRR, CBC & CCP tests

5. Record Times deadline
Next deadline Jan 25, 2013.  The next is April 2013.
Kelli requesting other life stuff:  babies, neat trips, exciting life events. 

6. Survey Results

7. Fall Convention Dates

OTHER ITEMS OF BUSINESS

  Legislative boot camp for NCRA (Paul) 
Tami suggested sending two people.
Cheryl Anne commented that it should be people who will move up through MAPCR.

Mindy would like to go to leadership this year, since it ties in with Tami Smith being inaugurated.
NCSA – National Committee of State Associations
Kelli discussed it being worked into budget.  The decision of two people being sent will be determined.  Paul will determine cost of boot camp and hotel, etc., costs
Definitely one person goes.
Paul would like to do something to congratulate Tami, and urges us all to try to get Michigan people to go to the NCRA convention.  Will talk to Pat Hyland.  Anissa will talk to Illinois association.

Paul initiated talk about Board of Review recommendation from MAPCR.
Paulette Foster – sent submission for herself.  Longtime reporter, CART.
Sharon Julian – sent submission for herself.  Longtime reporter, On the Record, former Service Reporting in Detroit.
Shari Pavlovich – former Academy of Court Reporting administrator, now at Macomb Reporting – contact her to send resume
Roger Thome – nominated by Sharon Sweet, longtime reporter, past president.
Pat Hyland – nominated by Pat Moretti, longtime official, freelance reporter, past president.
Renee Russo is reported to have said the Board of Review wants someone from the east side.  They meet four times a year.  Nominee should works well with others, but be able to speak their mind.


ADJOURNMENT

Kelli moved to adjourn; Anissa seconded.
Paul adjourned the board meeting at 1:31 p.m.


